

Direct Dial: (416) 216-4771 Direct Fax: (416) 216-3930 ataylor@ogilvyrenault.com

Toronto, June 9, 2008

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Lakefront Utilities Inc. ("LUI")

EB-2007-0761

On behalf of LUI, we are writing to request a short extension in filing LUI's responses to comments on its Draft Rate Order. LUI's manager in charge of its rate application was away last week. LUI expects to file responses by the end of the day on Wednesday.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

Yours very truly,

Andrew Taylor

Québec